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                7th May 2025 
Dear Families, 
 

Assessment 
Please view the attached ‘Information for Parents’ leaflets, which may be of interest to you:  
Year 6 – National Curriculum Tests at the end of Key Stage 2 
Year 4 – Multiplication Tables Check 
Year 1 – Phonics Screening Check  
 
Please note that ‘SATs’ are no longer mandatory for children in Year 2. Teachers’ assessments - for children in all year 
groups - will be shared in your child’s end-of-year Report, published before the end of term in July.  
 
Reminder - Swimming for Children in Class 4 Only 
Swimming lessons at the Axholme North Leisure Centre will start from next Monday, 12th May. All children should bring 
their swimming kit and towel into school each Monday morning. Children will also need a waterproof coat with them, 
whatever the weather, as they will be walking to and from the leisure centre each Monday afternoon. Thank you. 
 
Reminder - Year 5 Bikeability 
Safe cycling lessons for the children in Year 5 take place on Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th May. Please bring your child’s 
cycle and cycle helmet into school at 8.20am. Cycles should be left on the playground near the railings when they arrive. 
Children may be outside in inclement weather so please ensure that they have a waterproof coat in which they can cycle 
safely with them. Thank you. 
 
Class 3 visit to Crowle Library 
If your child is already a member of the library, could you please send your child’s library card into school on Thursday 
morning so they can take it with them in the afternoon. 
 
Arbor 
All parents with a registered email address with us should, by now, have received their Arbor log in details. If you have not 
managed to log in, could you please try to do so by the end of this week, as we would like to start sending messages 
through the App. Text messages will still be sent for the time being until we are confident that all parents have logged in.  
If you have not received an email, please check your junk folders and then please let the office staff know as soon as 
possible so that they can investigate. If you have received your details but have been unable to log in, please also contact 
the office who will be happy to help. 
 
Once you have logged in, please take the opportunity to check your own - and your child’s - details and make any updates 
required: for example, a change of address or telephone number.   
 
Please note that parents who live at separate addresses should both log in separately as you will both 
need to be aware of any messages and - eventually - school newsletters, that will be sent. This will be 
our main method of communicating with you from next term.  



 
Playground Games After School Activity Club 
Mrs O’Neil will be running a Playground Games after-school club on Tuesdays, from 3 to 4pm initially for the children in 
Reception. The club will begin on Tuesday 3rd June. Places are limited and will be offered on a ‘first-come, first-served’ 
basis. Should there be any places left, places will then be offered to children in Year 1 not currently taking part in the 
Football Club running at the same time. The club will run until Tuesday 8th July and will not take place in the last week of 
the term. 
 
Should your child wish to take part, please complete the link on the email accompanying this letter to give permission. 
 
Music Festival Week 
If your child is taking part either as an individual or as part of the school choir, could you please give permission as soon as 
possible so that arrangements can be made. Letters or links have already been sent out. Thank you. 
 
With Me in Mind Parent Workshops 
Please find attached information from With Me in Mind promoting their Virtual Parent Workshops for the remainder of 
this term. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
A Dawson 


